TEHAMA COUNTY FIRE DEPARTMENT
Fire Chief - Monty Smith

Cooperative Fire Protection
since 1927

604 Antelope Boulevard, Red Bluff, CA 96080 (530) 528-5199

July 23, 2025

Vina Volunteer Fire Department
P.O. Box 336
Vina, CA 96092

RE: Termination of Water Tender Lease Agreement with Vina Volunteer Fire Department
Dear Vina Volunteer Fire Department,

The Tehama County Fire Department sincerely thanks you for the opportunity to lease your late 1970s
model Ford Water Tender, VIN U91TVBA6834, through Miscellaneous Agreement Book #82-1991. During
the term of this long-standing agreement, the Vina Water Tender has protected the lives and property of
the citizens of this County.

Tehama County Fire is pleased to announce the recent acquisition of two new Tactical Water Tenders which
have been put in service effective today. One of the new Tactical Water Tenders has been assigned to the
Vina Volunteer Fire Station paving the way for the retirement of your Water Tender. Our long-standing
agreement shall terminate 30 days from August 19, 2025. We want to express our appreciation and
acknowledge the valuable contribution your equipment has provided to our community for the last 30 plus
years.

Sincerely,

F

Monty Smith
Fire Chief
Tehama County Fire Department




